
Hello, 

 

My name is Michelle Potts and I staunchly oppose SB 941. It is a poorly written bill, that does nothing to 

fix the current, badly broken Back Ground Check system in the State of Oregon. It will also, not keep 

criminals from obtaining firearms in the State of Oregon. They are called criminals for a reason. They do 

not follow laws. And if you think SB 941 will deter criminals. You are sadly mistaken.  

 

But for some reason legislators are failing to listen to over 2/3 of the counties in Oregon who have 

passed resolutions opposing Expanded Background Checks. Yes, the resolutions are only symbolic. But it 

is a true representative voice of Oregon's residents at the grass roots level. Not the fictitious 87% in 

favor of EBC that gun control groups in Oregon keep using. And to enact the emergency clause on the 

bill, so it can not be referred to the residents for a vote, is a disservice to Oregon. And the only reason 

it's been done, the creators of SB 941 know it will fail if put before the voters. 

 

I oppose SB 941. It's a severely flawed bill that is a blatant attack on the 2nd Amendment rights of 

Oregon residents. No matter how it's spun.   

 

Sincerely, 

 

Michelle Potts 

 


